
 
Thursday 11th April 2024 

 

Technical Bulletin (TB-2402): XP95 I.S. Detector update 

Reason for notification: 

As you may be aware, over the last two years we have been updating some of our products to remove 

components that were made obsolete in the aftereffects of COVID-19. These updates were required in 

both the XP95 I.S. Optical Detector and I.S. Heat Detector.  

To minimise disruption, orders that were in the system and had already accepted the reduced approvals 

detailed in TB-2302, were prioritised. However, due to some delays with the development and an 

unprecedented demand on the obsolete component we have been unable to fulfil all your orders.  

 

Detail: 

Affected Part Number Product Description 

55000-440APO  XP95 I.S. Heat Detector (A2S) 

55000-640APO  XP95 I.S. Optical Detector 

 

While we have been working hard to minimise the impact on our customers, we are aware that there have 

been extended lead times and uncertainty when the devices will be back.  

Both products are now in approvals, and we expect to start production again in June 2024. 

We will be working on a phased approvals launch as to not cause any further delays to our customers. 

These phases will be: 

• Phase 1 – Jun-2024: CPR, UKCA, ATEX, UKEx, IECEx, MED, UK Marine 

• Phase 2 – Oct-2024: Lloyds Register, DNV, BOSEC 

• Phase 3 – Dec-2024: CCS, PESO, SIL 

 

Remedy 

Unfortunately, there is no direct replacement for this product until the updated version is available. See 

above for dates. In the coming months, your account manager will be in contact to confirm which phase 

your order can be released in.  

 

Questions  

Should you have any further questions, please contact your account manager.  

 

-END- 


